CD/PV.394

(Mr. Pugliese, Italy)

of mutual co-operation and goodwill. Moreover, we believe that the
elimination of such a hideous category of weapons and the confidence that an
eventual ban is being loyally complied with, are priority goals for all
countries and, especially, for those, such as Italy, which have long renounced
the chemical military option.

It is vital to ensure that prohibited chemicals are neither manufactured
in previous production facilities, nor in new ones; that States should not
manufacture "single purpose" chemical warfare agents or their precursors and
that "dual-purpose" agents or precursors should not be diverted to warfare
purposes.

We are convinced that an effective verification system should include
systematic inspections and "on-challenge" inspections of a stringent nature.
On this question, there are two Western Working Papers on the table: CD/500
by the delegation of the United States and CD/715 by the delegation of the
United Kingdom. My Government considers it essential that a verification of
compliance should represent a basic obligation. On the other hand States
signing the Convention have also the right to demonstrate their compliance
with it, when they are faced with a challenge. 1In this respect the Italian
delegation considers that the recent proposals made by the USSR delegation on
17 February last, while still requiring some expansion of their scope,
represent an interesting contribution and may hold promise of constructive
negotiations.
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Mr. NAZARKIN (Union of Soviet Socialist Republics) (translated from
Russian): On 4 March the Ad Hoc Committee on Chemical Weapons completed, as
you know, the consideration of a cluster of issues relating to chemical weapon
stockpiles. This offers an opportunity to take stock of the first results of
this year's negotiations on a convention banning chemical weapons.

On the whole we are satisfied with the intensive start made in the
negotiations in the Ad Hoc Committee under the Chairmanship of
Ambassador Ekéus. It is our hope that in future this momentum will be
maintained in the negotiations.

In its statement in the Plenary of the Conference on 17 February, the
Soviet delegation, wishing from the outset to give a fresh impetus to the
negotiations, outlined a number of proposals with a view to reaching a speedy
agreement on the question assigned to the first cluster for discussion. These
proposals contained comprehensive pProvisions for declarations to be made by
each State party to a future convention specifying detailed information on
locations of chemical weapon stocks (storage facilities) at the time the
convention enters into force; for closure of storage facilities and
prevention of movement of stocks; and for effective verification of the
closed storage facilities on the basis of systematic international inspections
along with permanent use of instruments. The positive significance of these
proposals has just been noted by the distinguished representative of Italy,
Ambassador Pugliese.



